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Happy July!  Welcome to our exciting July newsletter, packed with fantastic
ideas to make this summer a memorable one for the whole family.  Get ready
for adventure, creativity, and quality time together. 
Below are some activities to create memories with your family:

Summer Picnic Extravaganza-Grab your picnic blankets and delicious treats,
and head to your local park or backyard for a delightful summer picnic.  Enjoy
the sunshine, play games, and indulge in tasty snacks.  Don't forget to bring a
Frisbee, soccer ball, or a deck of cards for added fun.

Nature Scavenger Hunt-Embark on an exciting adventure by organizing a
nature scavenger hunt.  Create a list of items for your little explorers to find,
such as leaves, flowers, rocks, or even specific insects.  Explore nearby parks,



nature trails, or your own backyard and let the kids' curiosity soar!

Family Game Night-Gather around the table for a night of board games and
laughter.  Choose everyone's favorite games or try something new.  Whether
it's a classic like Monopoly or a cooperative game like Snug as a Bug in a Rug,
let the laughter and bonding begin.

Explore Local Events-Check out local community events, festivals, or fairs
happening in your area during July.  Attend concerts, art exhibitions, or cultural
celebrations as a family.  It's a fantastic opportunity to immerse yourselves in
new experiences and support your local community.

Outdoor Adventures-Take advantage of the beautiful summer weather and
explore the great outdoors.  Go hiking or biking, or take a family camping trip. 
Connect with nature and create memories while enjoying the serenity and
beauty of the world around you.

We hope these ideas inspire you to create an unforgettable July filled with
laughter, love, and quality time.

Best,
 
Sheri Noble
R&R Program Director
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It’s that time of year when Americans everywhere will be celebrating the Fourth of
July holiday with family, friends, and fireworks. Unfortunately, over the past 15 years,
there has been an increase in the number of people injured during this festive time. 

A new report by the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) finds a
significant upward trend in fireworks-related injuries. Between 2006 and 2021,
injuries with fireworks climbed 25% in the U.S., according to CPSC estimates. 

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=9490a06306&e=4b126e040c


Last year, at least nine people died, and an estimated 11,500 were injured in
incidents involving fireworks.

“It’s imperative that consumers know the risks involved in using fireworks, so injuries
and tragedies can be prevented. The safest way to enjoy fireworks is to watch the
professional displays,” said CPSC Chair Alex Hoehn-Saric. In addition, he said,

“CPSC’s Office of Compliance and Field Operations continues to work closely with
other federal agencies to prevent the sale of illegal consumer fireworks.” 

CPSC’s report shows:

Of the nine U.S. deaths, six were associated with firework misuse, one death was
associated with a mortar launch malfunction, and two incidents were associated
with unknown circumstances. 
There were an estimated 11,500 emergency room-treated injuries involving
fireworks in 2021—down from the spike (15,600) experienced in 2020, during the
first year of the COVID-19 pandemic, when many public displays were cancelled.
An estimated 8,500 fireworks-related injuries (or 74 percent of the total estimated
fireworks-related injuries in 2021) occurred during the 1-month special study
period between June 18 and July 18 last year.
Young adults 20 to 24 years of age had the highest estimated rate of emergency
department-treated, fireworks-related injuries in 2021.
In 2021, there were an estimated 1,500 emergency department-treated injuries
associated with firecrackers and 1,100 involving sparklers. 
In 2021, the parts of the body most often injured by fireworks were the hands and
fingers (an estimated 31 percent of injuries) along with the head, face, and ears
(an estimated 21 percent).
About 32 percent of the emergency department-treated fireworks-related injuries in
2021 were for burns.
In 2021, approximately 31 percent of selected and tested fireworks products were
found to contain non-compliant components, including fuse violations, the
presence of prohibited chemicals, and pyrotechnic materials overload.

CPSC urges consumers to celebrate safely this holiday by following these safety
tips: 

Tips to Celebrate Safely

Never allow young children to play with or ignite fireworks, including sparklers.
Sparklers burn at temperatures of about 2,000 degrees Fahrenheit—hot enough to
melt some metals.
Keep a bucket of water or a garden hose handy, in case of fire or other mishap. 
Light fireworks one at a time, then move quickly away from the fireworks device. 
Never try to relight or handle malfunctioning fireworks. Soak them with water and
throw them away.
Never place any part of your body directly over a fireworks device when lighting
the fuse. Move to a safe distance immediately after lighting fireworks.



Never point or throw fireworks (including sparklers) at anyone.
After fireworks complete their burning, to prevent a trash fire, douse the spent
device with plenty of water from a bucket or hose before discarding the device.
Make sure fireworks are legal in your area, and only purchase and set off fireworks
that are labeled for consumer (not professional) use.
Never use fireworks while impaired by alcohol or drugs.

 
Please click the link below to access the article:
https://www.cpsc.gov/Safety-Education/Safety-Education-Centers/Fireworks
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Important Reminders from the Subsidy Department

END OF FISCAL YEAR
 

1.  Please turn in all attendance forms no later than July 5th as it’s the end of
the fiscal year. Attendance forms turned in after this date, MAY NOT be paid. 
 
2.  On May 15, 2023, the governor signed Assembly Bill No. 110 extending the
waiver of family fees through September 30, 2023. Family fees shall not be
collected between July 1, 2023, and September 30, 2023.
 
3.  Hold harmless will end effective June 30, 2023. Beginning July 1,
2023 reimbursements will be based on the schedule type, set or variable, and

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=19c3edd008&e=4b126e040c


the provider rates on file. Set schedules will be paid on the part-time or full-
time status that most closely aligns with the provider rates on file; variable
schedules will be paid on attendance. Family, friend, and neighbor providers
will also be paid for attendance. 
 
4. Providers, if you need additional attendance/claim forms, please click the link
below to download and print them out or please contact our office to have them
mailed to you: 
https://rr.trcac.org/info/docs/subsidy_attendance_app_fill-in_form_20160607_revised_20210608.pdf
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Patriotic Cake Pops
 

If you can't see fireworks this Fourth of July, these patriotic cake pops will add enough flare to make up for

it. From the moist center to the white chocolate shell, this recipe will put the sweetest dessert shop in your

state to shame.



These cake pops are a fun and delicious way to celebrate Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day,

and more. Recipe courtesy of Ready Set Eat 

PREP TIME

45

minutes

COOK TIME

30

minutes

SERVINGS

24

servings

Ingredients

baking spray

1 cup all-purpose flour

1 teaspoon baking powder

1/4 teaspoon salt

3/4 cup firmly packed brown sugar

1/2 cup stick margarine, melted

1 egg

1 teaspoon vanilla extract

24 cake pop sticks

1 cup premier white morsels

2 tablespoon canola oil

red and blue decorative sprinkles, optional

Directions

Preheat oven to 350°F.

Spray 24 miniature muffin cups with baking spray; wipe away excess from the top of the pans.

Combine flour, baking powder, and salt in a small bowl.

Whisk together brown sugar and Blue Bonnet in a large bowl.

Add egg and vanilla; mix until blended.

Stir in the flour mixture just until blended.

Place 1 tablespoon batter in each muffin cup (filling about halfway).

Bake for 10 to 12 minutes or until brown and tops spring back lightly when touched.

Cool slightly in the pan.



Remove cakes from pan and insert sticks; cool completely on wire racks.

Combine white morsels and oil in a shallow microwave-safe bowl.

Microwave on MEDIUM (50%) for 1 minute; stir.

Continue microwaving on MEDIUM for 30 seconds or until melted, stirring to blend.

Dip cooled pops in melted morsels and decorate with sprinkles if desired.

Cool decorated pops in refrigerator for 15 minutes or until set.

For the full article, please click the link below:

https://www.thedailymeal.com/recipes/patriotic-cake-pops-recipe/
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Fun 4th of July Activities for Kids
 

Few things say summer more than the Fourth of July. And while the holiday is
generally celebrated across the U.S., each family has their own unique Fourth
of July traditions. Of course, when kids are involved, families may need to put a

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=d5c25bf4a1&e=4b126e040c


few twists on their regular go-to's in order to make the day fun — and engaging
— for all. (Toddlers aren’t really ones for sitting on the patio, talking, FYI.)

Also if you are looking for Fourth of July activities for elementary students these
activities are great, the Fourth of July presents a delightful canvas of red, white,
and blue to splash their creativity. These simple July 4th activities not only keep
the young ones entertained but also foster an understanding of the holiday’s
significance.

From silly patriotic games (that happen to make gorgeous backdrops) and red,
white, and blue sensory ideas to super-simple ways to give back, here are 15
fail-proof Fourth of July activities for kids. Time to get crackin’!

1. Make a batch of red, white, and blue rice
One of the best Fourth of July activities for younger kids is a patriotic sensory
bin — not only is it a fun showpiece to any backyard barbecue, but it’s also
super easy (and affordable) to whip up. (Here’s a quick how-to from Little Bins,
Little Hands.)

2. Make (or buy) capes
How adorable is this patriotic superhero cape from Everfan? Whether you’ve
got little ones swooshing around the backyard in these numbers or are rocking
one yourself as you grill, these are sure to make any Fourth of July barbecue a
little more festive.

Where to buy: Patriotic Superhero Cape ($86, Everfan)

3. Play balloon darts
A fun way to spice up a Fourth of July backyard barbecue? A game of red,
white, and blue balloon darts. Not only will kids and adults alike love trying their
hand at popping a patriotic balloon, but! If you take a page out of Hostess With
the Mostess’ book, you can also turn this age-old game into an aesthetically
pleasing backdrop for your Instagram photos. Win-win.

4. Decorate bikes
Hands down, one of the most iconic Fourth of July activities for kids! Whether
your family is partaking in a bike parade of sorts or you just want to take a
leisurely ride around the neighborhood, patriotically decorated bicycles and
tricycles (and strollers!) are always a good idea — and the decorating part is a
fun Fourth of July activity for the whole family.

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=39af6e8dbe&e=4b126e040c
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https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=8e519b7981&e=4b126e040c
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5. Write a letter to somebody who’s serving
Writing a thank-you note — or even a letter, saying hi!— to someone in the
military is a great way to celebrate the Fourth of July and honor the men and
women who are serving our country. Megan from Coffee Cups and Crayons did
this with her daughter’s Girl Scout Troop and then packed up the letters and
sent them to A Million Thanks, which then gets the cards to men and women
who are serving overseas. 

For the full article, please click the link below:
https://www.care.com/c/12-fun-fourth-of-july-activities-for-kids/
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